
20 August 2020 

 

Mr Jon Black 

Dear Sir, 

I do apologise for having to leave the strategic plan meeting before closing, but it was 

unavoidable. 

Now having heard your narrative at the meeting and considered the plan in detail, it is a very 

appropriate response to the necessary changes that must be made to the entire “modus 

operandi” of the RSL.  These changes must be made if we are to survive and as a fully 

functioning entity.   

I noted at the meeting advice on the reduction in the numbers of staff at ANZAC House 

where the work load has remained the same. Also was the importance of commemorative 

events to the RSL.  

Please note the Corps of Guards have moved their operations to the Kokoda Memorial (from 

the ANZAC Memorial) where they are assisting in commemorative events. Should you 

require assistance for these commemorative events do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Regards, 

Robert Wakeling 

Ph 0246252598 

Mob 0403278923 


